
October 5, 2023 

Dear Homeowners and Friends, 

Please reach out to your family, friends and community………your support in any capacity is appreciated. 

There has been a serious ongoing problem with refugees for quite some time.  I just received a message 

from my granddaughter Tyfanny-Rose who was informed by her pastor in Ajax that there is an urgent 

need to help 99 African Refugees/Asylum seekers that were recently dropped off at a shelter in North 

York and are sleeping outside.  On their arrival they were informed that the shelter was filled to capacity.  

They are currently in the parking lot at the shelter being fed and cared for at Dominion Church 

International located at 2256 Sheppard Avenue West in North York - 647-848-1962.  They are 

desperately in need of clean gently used or new winter wear (coats, hats, scarves, gloves and blankets).  

Tim Horton or any other gift cards would also be appreciated.   

If you find it in your heart to help, you may drop off at the above location or message me for a pickup of 

clothes and gift cards.   

If you are located in Ajax, Pickering, Scarborough, Markham or North York, my granddaughter’s Tyfanny-

Rose and Yvonne Stanley, along with my daughter Judy Stanley (416-388-8485) will coordinate and be 

happy to pick up anything that you wish to donate.  Please ensure the items are in clear bags.  

My daughter Tyfanny will be happy to receive eTransfers which she will use to purchase new blankets 

and $5.00 Tim Horton gift cards.  All monetary donations will be used for this charity and any type of 

donation is appreciated.  

eTransfer: tyfannyrose.ross@gmail.com   

We are assisting in a small capacity based on the number of people that need our help.  If there is 

anyone that has the good fortune to provide additional support other than what we are currently 

requesting, please reach out to my daughter Judy Stanley or myself. 

We hope that the government will find them a home soon.  It is very difficult to believe that this is 

happening in our community.  In the meantime, please send your prayers. 

We are all so fortunate to be able to have Thanksgiving in a warm and comfortable space.  Let’s reach 

out and help families that are less fortunate.  

Many thanks for taking the time to read this message.  Cheers for now.  Looking forward to a better 

tomorrow. 

Blessings…… 

Yvonne Clunies 

3 Barrett Bend 

Stouffville, Ontario 

Res:  905-640-2446 

Cell:  904-706-1376 
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